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CHURCH   ACTIVITIES 
 

 

 

 

Sunday Youth Ministry 

 

  7 years  -  11 years     Mrs.  A.  Austen 

         Telephone: 566964 

 

 TOGS       Mrs C. Vaughan 

 11 - 14 years      Telephone: 386528 

      

 

     

 

 

 

Boys’ Brigade      Mr.  C.  Jukes 

 (Mondays)       Telephone: 591112 

 

Girls’  Club       Mrs. S. Hill 

 (Tuesday)       Telephone: 506314 

 

Tuesday Fellowship      Mrs H. Brown  

         Telephone: 880739 

(Alternate Tuesdays)        

 

Men’s Fellowship      Mr.  P.  Gear 

 (Third Wednesday)      Telephone: 720544 

 

Welcome Break      Mrs.  P.  Macaulay 

 (Wednesdays)      Telephone: 558149 

 

Bluebird Parent & under 3s Group    Mrs K. Hancox 

         Telephone: 881348 

 

Church Web Site       Mr John Brewster 

       johnbrewster_8@hotmail.com  
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Dear Friends, 

Greetings from the First Church of Christ Congregational church in North 

Conway, New Hampshire, North America, which we attended on October 

12th as part of our holiday in New England.  We had been saving up for 

some time to go at this time of year when the leaves are turning to shades 

of red and gold.  North Conway is set in an area of spectacular mountains, 

covered in trees. 

When we attended the service, I was quite overcome as we sang the first 

hymn, ‘Joyful, Joyful, We Adore You’ to Beethoven’s ‘Ode to Joy’ tune: 

 “Joyful, joyful, we adore You God of glory, Lord of love 

 Hearts unfold like flowers before You opening to the sun above... 

 All Your works with joy surround You,  

Earth and Heaven reflect Your ways...” 

We had been appreciating the beauty of God’s creation, and then to 

express that in worship was quite overwhelming.  I felt the presence of 

God, and I was unable to sing much of the hymn as my eyes filled with 

tears of emotion. 

It was a great service in a lovely church - with a robed choir - and a 

wonderful pianist and organist.  The service was led by a Licensed Lay 

Minister in the church.  Speaking to her afterwards, her call to ministry 

had come in much the same way as mine - later in life.  She told me that 

when she trained at seminary, she was amongst much younger students, 

but rather alarmingly, many of them looked upon ministry as a ‘job’, 

rather than a calling from the Lord.  It doesn’t bode well for the future of 

the Congregational Church in America, but hopefully God will work and 

people will be changed.  Only God can change people. 

One of the things that surprised me was that the readings and the sermon 

followed on from what I had preached at Portslade the previous Sunday - 

they use the same lectionary as us!  Good continuity - across continents! 

Holidays are a real blessing and hopefully we are all feeling refreshed for 

the challenges in our church and in our lives in the days ahead.  May the 

Lord continue to bless us all.    
 

                                              Roger     
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BLUEBIRD PARENTS AND TODDLERS 

NEED YOUR HELP. 

We need someone to make tea and coffee for the parents on the 

following Tuesdays: 

November 18 & 25 

December 2 & 9 and also for the Christmas Party on 16th. 

If you can help on one or more of these dates, please speak to Keren 

Hancox, Alison Watson or Jill Humphrey. 
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FAMILY NEWS FROM CENTRAL 

“ Love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and 

with all your mind.” This is the first and greatest commandment.  

Matthew 22: vv 37 & 38 

And the second is like it: “Love your neighbour as yourself.” All the law 

and the prophets work on these two commandments. Matthew 22: v 

39 

It seems that in our worship, by some God-incidence, the same theme 

kept re-appearing. On 19th October, Simon Forrest, took Love as the 

theme for his sermon to be followed the following Sunday by the Men’s 

Fellowship, organising and leading the morning service based on the 

above verses from Matthew’s Gospel. The next evening part of the 

discussion at the Christian Book Club also involved the practice of the 

second commandment and on Tuesday, at the Women’s World Day of 

Prayer Preparation Conference, Love raised its head once more. Not only 

was the hymn, “Such love” sung but also a newer hymn in which the 

chorus is, 

“As God loves us, so let us love each other; 

with no demands, just open hands and space to grow.” 

Perhaps within all this God-incidence is a message, which God wants us 

to put into practise OR just a message. 

To return to Sunday morning on 26th October – the day the clocks went 

back – it was very evident that the Men’s Fellowship had planned, 

prepared and prayed about this service, as well as putting in so much 

thought and love. Every one participating, in whatever way – either 

reading the lessons, leading us in prayer or meditation and giving the 

sermons – gave fully of himself. We had music, singing, poetry audio-

visual aids and all came together to deliver the same heart-felt message. It 

was evident that the men knew and believed in it. 

It is invidious to pick out one or two people because this was so obviously 

a joint effort and we, as the congregation, are grateful to the entire 

Fellowship for such a meaningful act of worship. The “anthem”, Such 

Love was sung so well by the men’s “choir” and deeply appreciated by 

everyone; the prayers were thoughtful and said what lies so often on our 

hearts; and the sermon with its use of humour, power point presentations 

and music to enhance the central message, made it interesting to all ages. 
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Our sincere thanks, deep appreciation and congratulations to the entire 

fellowship. It was good to be there. 

On a smaller scale the Boys’ Brigade Enrolment Service was also a 

solemn and moving occasion. Rev. Peter Elliott, as Boys’ Brigade 

Chaplain, led the Staff and Boys in the annual renewal of their promises 

to follow the aims and objectives of the Brigade. The hymns were sung 

robustly and Peter, of course, gave a short but pertinent address to the 

Brigade members and the supporters. The cup of tea/coffee afterwards 

was much appreciated and the hum of conversation indicated that there 

was a good sense of fellowship amongst all who were there. Of special 

mention is the behaviour of members of the Company Section, who were 

given the task of “meeting & greeting”. They did it so well and even 

carried it one step further by thanking people for coming. It made such a 

difference. So, Well Done. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 BB Enrolment –after service coffee 

As BB Week approaches, please show your support for the work of the 

Company by your prayer, by your presence at the BB Coffee Morning 

and by donating, as you feel able, to their appeal for funds. 

Men continue to dominate this article, but in the nicest possible way!  

On Sunday, 2nd November, at the morning service, we look forward to 

welcoming Peter Rešeko into membership. Peter has been worshipping 



  7 

with us for some time, whenever his shifts permit, and we are delighted 

that he has decided to join us in a fuller way. We hold him in our prayers 

that he may find friendship, fellowship and spiritual fulfilment with us. 

We have heard that the Tuesday Fellowship enjoyed a wonderful 

afternoon with owls. Members were able to handle them and have 

photographs taken with them. We understand that some of these photos 

are around somewhere and hope that this is a big enough hint to have 

them set in for publication in the next month’s magazine!!! 

We understand that Sheila Lyall has got a new date for her postponed 

operation – November 4th. We pray that this time all will go as planned, 

that the operation will be successful and that Sheila will soon be without 

pain. 

Unfortunately, Doreen Simmons’ condition has deteriorated and she has 

now moved back to N. Ireland to be cared for by her daughters. Her 

husband, Gerry, is about two undergo two operations and is remaining in 

Hove. We will miss Doreen’s smile and company. Please hold both 

Doreen and Gerry in your prayers at this difficult time for them both. 

Pray also that Doreen will not be too upset by the changes in her life and 

environment. 

We never forget those who are unable to attend regularly and we hold 

them lovingly in our Fellowship of Prayer: 

Ros Ayling, John Gilson, Tebello Sibanda, Peggy McMillan, Clive & 

Shirley Hamblin, Barbara Woolvett. 

Meanwhile, Christmas is fast approaching. (Can’t believe I just typed 

that!) throughout this magazine there are appeals for your help and 

support for different events and causes. Please remember the theme with 

which we began this article and help put both commandments into 

practice.   

Prayer Request 

Please pray for Dr Colin Brown. He is heading the British medical team 

in Sierra Leone to fight the Ebola virus. 

You can see him on youtube giving some frightening statistics to the 

Overseas Development Board. 

The next two months are vital in the fight against this deadly virus. 
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TUESDAY FELLOWSHIP 

4th November, 2.30 pm 

a talk on the South Downs national Park with Fay Patterson 

18th November, 2.30 pm 

Dogs Trust with  Maomy & Dog 

HOPE TO SEE YOU, EVERYONE WELCOME! 

 

 

 

CHURCH LIGHTS. 

Have you noticed the new bright lights outside the Church door?  They 

were made and given to us by Jill’s son, Graham Humphrey. His work 

can be seen in the Harry Potter films so we are very privileged.   

Thank you Graham. 

Don’t forget if you would like to have the new light in Blatchington 

Road made in memory of someone or just make a donation, please speak 

to Peter Elliott or Chris Hill. 

 

 

 

 

TOILET REFURBISHMENT      

Just an update on this project.   All Hall “lets” have been informed that 

this work will take place next summer. 

The project group have met and decided what works need to be done and 

how much we can spend.  We have approached a project manager to run 

the work.  This is the same person who managed the roof work.  We are 

very grateful to a donor for covering the costs of the manager. 

If any one else would like to donate towards the cost of this project, 

please speak to Chris Hill. 
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MEN’S FELLOWSHIP QUIZ NIGHT 

Every October, Men’s Fellowship hosts its annual Quiz Night 

providing those of us nearing late middle-age with an opportunity 

of exercising our memories of the recent past. This year, on       

15th October, our traditional quizmaster, Clive Hamblin, posed a 

hundred questions to tease the contestants on subjects ranging from 

current affairs, celebrities, and history to local geography. 

The usual mockery greeted vain pleadings to Clive for marks for 

alternative answers: he had made it clear at the start that, even if 

his answers were wrong, they were right! Stephen shamed us all 

with his knowledge of pop music and cash point machines but, in 

the end, Alan’s team of intellectual giants won with, I suspect, the 

prize of chocolates passing to Ashleigh and Joshua. 

A most enjoyable evening was had by all and post-mortems were 

held over tea and plates of chocolate biscuits – don’t miss this next 

year: Mastermind it is not but fun it is! 

Colin  

A very happy big 0 birthday on November 12th! 

 

  

CHRISTMAS TREE DECORATIONS 

Many of you remarked on the new Christmas Tree last year. It is larger 

than the one we had before and so will need more decorations. 

This year I am thinking of decorating the tree in white silver and crystal. 

If anyone would like to donate any baubles or articles in 

those colours, please leave them in the box on the desk by 

the lift in the Upper Vestibule during November. 

Many thanks, 

Hilary Ball 
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FLOWER ROTA FOR NOVEMBER 
2nd  Available 

9th  Pam & Alasdair Macaulay – in memory of their parents 

16th  Pam Moody 

23rd  Men’s Fellowship 

30th  Available 

 

 

 

GIFTS AROUND THE CHRISTMAS TREE 

Please remember to bring your gifts to place under the Christmas Tree in 

church on 7th December, so that they may be taken to Brighton & Hove 

City Mission in time to be sorted, allocated and distributed for 

Christmas. 

The following are examples of some of the items the Mission finds most 

helpful: 

Children's Toys and Gifts – These are required for all ages from 1 to 

14. All items are appreciated including educational toys, games, cuddly 

toys, painting and drawing sets including felt tips etc. 

Seasonal Gifts for Elderly Folk – In addition to smellies, writing sets, 

purses, wallets, men's socks ladies scarves etc are welcome. 

Toiletries - At Christmas, seasonal smellies of all kinds including gift 

packs for both male and females, deodorants and shaving foam are 

particularly helpful. 

Food - The Mission likes to be able to make up some hampers that  

include “Christmas Goodies”.  Just imagine what goes into a Christmas 

hamper. 

Christmas Paper for wrapping is always acceptable BUT 

Please remember that the Mission’s policy is to only give out new toys to 

children.  Also, please do not wrap your gifts.  The Mission will wrap 

them but first needs to know what they are in order to allocate them 

properly. 
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CHURCH CALENDAR 

NOVEMBER 

SUN 2   Family Service – Holy Communion    10.30 am 

   Rev. Roger Wood 

  Evening Worship – The Junction       6.30 pm 

  A Time for War: A Time for Peace 

   

Tue 4   Tuesday Fellowship – Fay Patterson       2.30 pm 

  South Downs National Park 

Sat 8   United Charities Fair       10.00 am 

 

 

 

SUN 9  REMEMBRANCE  SUNDAY 

  Family Service       10.30 am 

  Rev Peter Elliott 

  Evening Worship         6.30 pm 

  Rev. Lynda Hulcoop 

Wed 12  Elders’ Meeting        7.30 pm 

   

 

 

 

SUN 16  Family Service       10.30 am 

  Stella Goddard  

  Church Meeting       12 noon 

  Evening Worship         6.30 pm 

  Rev. Roger Wood 

  BB WEEK 17 – 23 NOVEMBER 

Tue 18  Tuesday Fellowship –Maomy & Dog      2.30 pm 

  The Dogs’ Trust 

Wed 19  Men’s Fellowship        7.45 pm 

  Planning & Music Evening  

Sat 22   BB COFFEE MORNING     10.30 am 

 

 



SUN 23  Family Service – Parade Service    10.30 am 

  Rev. Roger Wood 

  First Choir Practice for Christmas after service 

  Evening Worship – Holy Communion      6.30 pm 

  Rev. Peter Elliott 

Mon 24  Christian Book Club         8.00 pm 

  Proverbs Ch. 10-15 plus 4  

  (Carol Tyler) 

 

 

Sun 30   Family Service       10.30 am 

  Naomi McBain 

  Evening Worship         6.30 pm 

  Rev. Lynda Hulcoop 

 

 

 

DECEMBER 

Tue 2   Tuesday Fellowship Christmas Party      2.30 pm 

Fri 5   Preparations for Christmas Fair  

Sat 6   CHRISTMAS FAIR       10.00 am 

 

SUN 7   Family Service – Holy Communion     10.30 am 

  Gifts around the Christmas Tree 

  Rev. John du Bois       

  Evening Worship – The Junction      6.30 pm 

 

 

  

 All contributions for the DECEMBER edition of the magazine must be handed 

in no later than SUNDAY 23rd NOVEMBER 

 Please inform Mr Bill Maclean by Wednesday of the preceding week of any 

calendar changes so that the calendar on the Order of Service may be altered.  
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CALLING CHRISTMAS SINGERS 

Practices for this year’s Carol Service will start after the morning 

service on 23rd November and continue each Sunday thereafter. A 

mid-week rehearsal may also be scheduled, if enough people are 

available.  

Everyone welcome to come along and augment the choir. 

If you are interested, please speak to Alan Ireland,  

 

 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS 

This is the 12th year we have had the large Christmas card in the 

Upper Vestibule and the 11 different charities to which we have sent 

our donations have been so grateful. 

This year the proceeds from the card will go to the Juvenile Diabetes 

Research Foundation, a charity for children with Type One diabetes. 

There are 29,000 children in the U.K. with this disease. Sometimes it 

is diagnosed when the child is only months old, so what follows as 

treatment, at the moment, is for life: regular blood tests, insulin by 

injection or pump and having to watch their diet very carefully. 

How wonderful if a cure could be found. 

Research continues and our donations will be so welcome.  

Two young people connected to our church have the condition, 

Louise King and Cameron McBain. 

The card will be on display from Sunday December, 9th. 

Thank you. 

Pam Macaulay 
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Christmas Fair Tombola......and a visit from 

Father Christmas !! 

Dear All, 

At the Christmas Fair this year, instead of having a raffle we are 

going to have a Tombola. However, in order to do this I would be 

very grateful for any donations which should be of a Christmas 

theme, for example: wrapping paper, sellotape, crackers, Christmas 

tree, tree decorations, chocolates, turkey stuffing, cranberry sauce, 

supermarket voucher to buy Christmas food, mulled wine……..in 

fact anything anyone would like that is to do with Christmas - you 

get the idea ! 

Please can you give me, Chris, Keren or Carol (Tyler) any donations, 

which will be gratefully received.  

This is an adult Tombola. We will also be holding a children’s 

tombola which will consist of new or nearly new soft toys (just for 

info), AND this year we are lucky enough to have Father Christmas 

coming to the Fair so please do encourage any family or friends with 

young children to come along. 

Many thanks. 

Suzanne Hill 

Thanks 
Dear Friends, 

On behalf of the Tuesday Fellowship Committee, thank you everyone 

who attended the Coffee Morning on 18th October. 

We made £80.36. 

Charlie Steel  
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Visit to Zimbabwe September 11th to 24th 2014 

1. Background to visit:   

For this visit, there was a team of 11 people., 10 from Southwick 

Christian Community Church and Stephen Hulcoop, Lynda’s brother, 

from Potters Street Baptist Church in Harlow, Essex.  We flew from 

Heathrow on Ethiopian Airlines via Addis Ababa arriving in Harare, 

Zimbabwe at lunchtime on Friday to be met by Jonah, Robert and James. 

2. Background to the current situation in Zimbabwe: 

There was no significant change in the situation in the country since our 

last visit in January 2014.   This mission visit took place in the Spring 

season when it is very dry but surprisingly few people came to collect 

borehole water suggesting that the City of Harare water supplies must be 

functioning normally.  The opposite was true for electricity supplies.  The 

power was off much more regularly this visit.  Uncollected rubbish and 

potholes in the road were worse than ever.  Unemployment remains at 

around 90% with news of further firms closing.  Thus the majority of 

people in Kuwadzana township continue to eke out an existence living 

very basically with a pretty poor diet.  Politically things seem stable on 

the surface but behind the scenes there is a lot of unrest regarding who 

might succeed Robert Mugabe as ZANU PF leader.  This tension might 

break out into violence at any time. 

3. Jonah and Family and the Training Centre Staff 

Jonah and family and the staff are all doing well under the circumstances.  

Jonah’s health has improved significantly in the last few months after 

being very unwell early in the year.  He is on a very low fat diet, which is 

helping significantly, and he is looking forward to retiring from the 

Presbyterian ministry in January 2015.  When this happens he will move 

out of the church manse to his house in Ashdown Park and give his time 

more fully to the work of the Training Centre.  Tracey is also quite well 

and intends to start a small preschool at the Training Centre when she 

retires from the church crèche in January 2015.  We were able to leave a 

few items to help her start this new venture. 

The staff are all doing well, although Mailos is getting tired and 

struggling with back ache, as a result of doing the strenuous work of 

gardening.  We have decided that he should retire very soon and then 

work part time in a voluntary capacity, if he wishes to, alongside a new 

gardener who will take over the heavy work.  He will stay in the centre 
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house as Susan, his wife, is still employed.  James and Oripa have settled 

down more fully now they have their stand and are building their own 

house.  Robert and Patience will move into their partially completed house 

in January when Jonah and Tracey move to Ashdown Park. 

4. Activities during our stay 

With a team of 11 people with different giftings, we were able to 

undertake a wide range of activities as follows: 

1. Training Courses:  We ran 3 courses over 5 mornings 

concurrently: 

a) Health and Hygiene led by Jeannie helped by Becky, Linda, 

Helen and Jess.  This was attended by approximately 20 people 

b) Home maintenance and Repair (mainly electrics, painting and 

guttering) led by Bill and Stephen attended by approx 12 men 

c) Biblical Studies in the Book of James led by Granville and Lynda 

attended by approx 14 people. 

In addition Lynda helped by Granville ran one 4 session evening course in 

prayer ministry attended by around 20 people.   

At the end of the week we had a certificate giving ceremony accompanied 

by refreshments which was a time of rejoicing enjoyed by all. 

The team undertook 15 other activities which would take up too much 

space to relate in this magazine. Read about them next month. 

5.  Finances:   

We were able to take with is the sum of US$14600 which the team had 

collected via fund raising and money towards the expenses of our stay.  

From this we purchased a generator as the previous one had packed up 

after long years of use, paint, guttering, fluorescent lights, stationary, items 

for food parcels, ingredients for celebration meals etc.  We also left money 

for education.  Together these costs together with our keep and 

transportation came to around US$8000 which leaves about US$6600 to 

be used on various projects and running costs in the future.  This amount is 

a wonderful blessing to the training centre. 

We have also begun to set up scholarships for needy students.  To date we 

have identified 5 needy students, 3 of whom are orphans and 1 disables 

urgently needing educational support.  3 have been offered sponsorship by 

individuals in the UK for the coming year.  Others will be identified in the 

future. 
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6.  Evaluation of Mission visit:  On all fronts, this visit was very 

significant and ran smoothly without any hitches.  We all felt the power 

of people’s prayers and all in the team worked well together fulfilling 

different roles as indicated above.  Without exception, people felt the 

warmth of the love and fellowship which greeted us and all benefitted 

enormously from the experience.  The feedback from Jonah and the 

church leaders was very positive and they all felt the visit had had a 

transforming effect in a number of ways with many people experiencing 

help and healing.  The team was extremely well looked after in terms of 

catering, safety, and transportation etc and despite lack of water and 

electricity at times, the dormitory proved to be a comfortable place to 

stay.   

7.  What next?  The future: 

1. During our stay work began on building a small 2 roomed structure 

behind the present school building.  This has become necessary after 

pressure came to bear from parents asking the centre to provide classes 

for A Level students.  Thus this year a class 5 has begun and these will 

become class 6 next year with a new intake of class 5 students.  Space for 

classrooms had become very tight with the Bible School having to move 

into the old kitchen area.  Thus Jonah felt this small block was necessary.  

In faith, building has begun and the estimated cost is around £5000.  We 

stand in prayer that Gavin Ayling, one of the team, might be able to 

secure funding from his firm “Just Retirement”.   

2. Jonah retires at the end of January 2015 and will give his time more 

fully to the Training Centre.  Tracey will also start a small pre-school at 

the centre which will hopefully bring in some extra income and provide a 

valuable local service for families.  Jonah is particularly keen to see the 

Bible School develop and would like to see new taught courses to make a 

2 year study programme.  He is willing to do some of the teaching.  

Lynda has been in touch with the Congregational Federation and SEAN 

(Part of Theological Education by Extension) each of whom have 

potentially suitable courses.  She will look further into these in the next 

few months and seek to find a way forward for 2015. 

3.  Kuwadzana Presbyterian Church are very keen to keep strong links 

with the Training Centre after Jonah retires and are keen for some form 

PCNI to be present at Jonah’s retirement to keep the link strong.  It will 

be an important time of transition and Lynda and family plan a visit in 

2015 around this time to be present, conduct graduation and inaugurate 

the Bible School courses.  Also Michael needs to conduct a thorough 
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audit of the accounts and prepare a new budget for 2015 as he has not 

been able to do this for 2 years. 

4.  Jonah foresees a further 2-5 years of service at the Training Centre 

depending on health etc.  During this period, it is clear we need to stand in 

prayer for a new director and Jonah will need to train him or her for the 

task.  This is a matter for urgent prayer.  We also need to pray for who 

will become minister of Kuwadzana Presbyterian Church as we need this 

to be someone we can trust and work well with. 

5.  There is clearly a desire in Zimbabwe to see more mission teams 

undertake a mission trip in the future.  The experience this year also 

suggests that this is very beneficial experience for people in supporting 

churches.  All in the SCCC team would like to return at some stage and 

there are others in the church who would dearly love to go.  It would also 

be good to get people from other churches to go.  Visits from PCNI 

Trustees who have not yet visited would also be desirable. 

Lynda Hulcoop  

PCNI Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CHRISTIAN BOOK CLUB 

After a summer of enjoyable reading, this month we had taken up the 

challenge of reading “Christian Atheist: Belonging without Believing” by 

Brian Mountford.  

We had realised that this book would require deeper thought and study 

than our more recent readings and, accordingly, had allotted more time to 

its study. Not enough in some cases! However, it must be admitted that 

this book was well outside our comfort zone and had to be read, not 

perused, chapter by chapter, with frequent recourse to the use of a 

dictionary. 

Brian Mountford sets out to explore the reasoning behind people, who 

are found in many churches, who attend church regularly, sometimes 

hold positions of authority in a church, support and work for the church 

but who do not believe in God. 

Why? Why attend church, participate in the worship but not believe in 

God? 

Some attend because they like the ritual, some because they like the 

music or the art, others because they admire and attempt to follow the 

ethics of the church and/or Christianity or, again, because they find the 

friendship in a church important to their lives. Some attend church 

because they wish to support their spouses/ children or because they see 

in the morals of the fellowship the standards by which they wish their 

children to be brought up to aim for. Gradually, they become drawn in 

becoming supportive in many ways but still cannot take that final step of 

faith or belief. 

“I don’t believe in God but I miss Him.” 

During the book the author interviews some of these Christian atheists 

and recounts the question and answer sessions he has with them. These 

were the most interesting and simple parts of the book. Unfortunately, for 

us he also tends to pontificate or theorise in very learned language, which 

is where the dictionary is of some but limited use. When he is dealing 

with the “isms” (existentialism, adoptionism, etc), philosophers and 

theologians, it becomes a real struggle for the ordinary reader. One 

member of the group described it as “wading through treacle”: another as 

“losing the will to live.” 

To be fair, many of us found quotations, which intrigued us and gave 

food for thought. 

21 
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 “ Absence of evidence is not evidence of absence.”   

And for Christians, “Preach the Gospel everywhere  - if necessary, use 

words.” 

We must admit that, although we struggled to read and cope with this 

book, it produced one of the longest, deepest and honest discussions we 

have ever had and also attracted one of the largest attendances at the club. 

We are on slightly firmer, more familiar ground for our next meeting on 

24th November, when we will have read Proverbs Ch 10-15 and the four 

proverbs Jenny Morgan challenged us with in September. If you would 

like to join us and need a copy of the Order of Service in which these are 

printed, speak to Keren Hancox. 

Our venue is Carol Tyler’s home,  at 8.00 pm. 

Please feel free to join us. You will be very welcome. 

HOVE METHODIST CHURCH 

Invites you to join them  

For two special evenings. 

7th NOVEMBER 8.00 pm 

A concert featuring the famous guitarist and folk singer John Renbourn 

and local guitarist John Lewis.  

All proceeds will go to the Gig Brothers Project which enables people 

with learning difficulties and autism to be active members of the local 

community. 

Tickets £10 (in advance) £12 (at door). Contact paul@staysuplate.org  

14th NOVEMBER 7.45 pm 

Film night.  SPRING SUMMER FALL WINTER…..SPRING. 

Director Kim Ki-duk 

Free entry. Coffee and Chat afterwards. 

Donations to Chestnut Tree Children’s Hospice 



 

 

 

 

 

 

CENTRAL’S COPYRIGHT LICENCES 

This is key standard information, like telephone numbers - don’t 

forget what you have to do if you’re: 

 (a) ….reproducing (by typing) song words (eg in notices,     

separate song sheets or for the overhead projector) you need 

to include at the foot of each song the following details: 

Author, © Year, © Owner, CCL licence number 12011 

…and inform Chris Hill for the records. If you don’t have some 

of the information, try Chris he may be able to help ! 

(b)…..photocopying words out of a book then you have to        

acknowledge at the foot of the photocopy the following       

details: 

Photocopied By Permission. MRL Licence No 806540 

No further action required for photocopying ! 
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CENTRAL  UNITED  REFORMED  CHURCH  HOVE 

Corner  of  Ventnor  Villas  and  Blatchington  Road,  Hove 

Telephone:  Brighton  734162 

www.centralurchove.com 

MINISTER 

Rev. Roger Wood       Telephone;   277642 

(Day off: Thursday) 

CHURCH SECRETARY 

Mrs K. Hancox      145, Nevill Road, Hove BN3 7QE 

         Telephone : 881348 

TREASURER 

Mr.  C. Hill               177, Nevill Road, Hove  BN3 7QN 

         Telephone:  506314 

COVENANT & FREEWILL OFFERING SECRETARY 

Refer: Secretary/Treasurer      Telephone: as above 

 

ORGANIST & CHOIR MASTER 

Dr.  A.  Ireland            30, Albany Villas,  Hove  BN3 2RW 

         Telephone:  749817 

BUILDING HALL(S) HIRE 

Mrs Celia Elliott                64  Channings, 215 Kingsway, Hove BN3 4FU 

         Telephone:  771693 

MAGAZINE EDITOR 

Mrs. R. Brice         63, Langdale Gdns., Hove BN3 4HL

         Telephone:  270656 

SUNDAY SERVICES 

10.30 a.m.    MORNING WORSHIP 

      with Youth and Children’s Ministry 

 

6.30 p.m.    EVENING WORSHIP 

 

HOLY COMMUNION    First Sunday of the month at 10.30 a.m.  

     Fourth Sunday of the month at 6.30 p.m. 

CENTRAL  UNITED  REFORMED  CHURCH  HOVE 

Corner  of  Ventnor  Villas  and  Blatchington  Road,  Hove 

Church Hall Telephone:  01273  734162 

www.centralurchove.com 

MINISTER 

Rev. Roger Wood      (Day off: Thursday) 

 

CHURCH SECRETARY 

Mrs K. Hancox      

 

TREASURER 

Mr.  C. Hill      

 

COVENANT & FREEWILL OFFERING SECRETARY 

Refer: Secretary/Treasurer      

 

ORGANIST & CHOIR MASTER 

Dr.  A.  Ireland     

 

BUILDING HALL(S) HIRE 

Mrs Celia Elliott   

 

MAGAZINE EDITOR 

Mrs. R. Brice      

 

SUNDAY SERVICES 

10.30 a.m.    MORNING WORSHIP 

      with Youth and Children’s Ministry 

       

6.30 p.m.    EVENING WORSHIP 

HOLY COMMUNION    First Sunday of the month at 10.30 a.m.  

     Fourth Sunday of the month at 6.30 p.m. 


